
January 22,2023 

 

 

Members of the House Human Services Committee, 

“My name is Rhonda Jolliffe and I reside in District 35. I am asking that you 
please render a DO PASS on House Bill 1406.”  

I am in my 26th year serving the Bismarck and surrounding area as a Nurse 
Practitioner prescribing medications and vaccinations. 

I have grave concerns about the COVID-19 vaccination causing even more 
injuries than what is reported and strongly support a more robust monitoring 
system for useful statistics in making Public Health decisions.  My concerns 
stem from what I am seeing clinically in my practice.  Since the roll out of the 
vaccination, in my small practice, I have seen an unusual number of heart 
issues, thrombo-embolic events, neurological changes, new and reoccurring 
cancers, immune-system and menstrual changes.  I have a few patients that 
have lost loved ones within a few weeks of their booster and they strongly 
believe it was related to the vaccination.  

It is very difficult as a provider to respond when your patients of 20 plus years 
present with the changes in their condition and ask “could this be from the 
vaccination”.  I favor of the North Dakota Health and Human Services to 
provide referral services for these people both physical and psychological if 
their stance is to continue to promote and market the COVID 19 Vaccination. 

Lastly, with the most recent research and statistics on the COVID-19 
vaccination injuries it is quite clear that risk to benefit analysis in those 
receiving the vaccination under age 65 is enough to reconsider the program 
in that age group. 

I urge you to support the passing of House Bill 1406. 

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your service 
to the state of North Dakota.  

 

Rhonda Jolliffe 



 
 


